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number.The Thinning of Europe:

Narrowing Categories in the Eighteenth-
Century French Salon In this multi-

layered study, Maria Espenhyn examines
how the eighteenth-century French
salons marked changing patterns of
class formation. As a part of the

larger project, Espenhyn analyzes the
site of a particular salon, the Salon
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du Grand Cercle de la Fédération and
the circulation of its salons, and its
conflicting social elites, and the
intellectual and artistic events

taking place within them. Drawing on a
number of sources including paintings,
advertisements, journals, satire, and
letters, Espenhyn shows how salons
established the professional ranking
of prominent figures in the society of
the time. She also examines how the
salon produced an all-inclusive view
of the social world. Furthermore, she
shows how the salons allowed women,

whose subordinate status in the
eighteenth-century French society was
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a condition of the salons, to enact
dominant positions for themselves, an
example being the conflict between the
salonists of the Grand Cercle de la
Fédération and the salonists of the

Cercle de l’Institut. Espenhyn
emphasizes the fact that the salon was

a means of solidifying and
consolidating the boundaries of class

identity. Maria Espenhyn is a
philosopher and retired Assistant

Professor of Philosophy at Northern
Illinois University. She received her

Ph.D. from the University of
Pennsylvania. Maria’s research focuses
on the cultural history of eighteenth-
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century France and the way these
historical events influence Western

thought. She is currently working on a
project that will look into the

eighteenth-century French salons and
their impact on the education and
social mobility of women.The Obama
administration disclosed sensitive

information about the program known as
“Section 215,” which was used to

access e-mails of Americans without a
warrant, on Friday. The National

Security Agency’s database of records
of phone calls made in the United

States was a particularly active and
successful tool to track down a “dirty
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bomb” plot in the U.S. ADVERTISEMENT
“A key piece of intelligence

information gleaned from Section 215
helped our intelligence community

prevent a terrorist attack here in the
United States,” White House Press

Secretary Jay Carney told reporters
Friday. Car
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